
Dear Members, Friends and Supporters of Rural Arts,

In 2023, our greater Mid-Columbia Gorge Region Community came together in  
an amazing way to support The Dalles Art Center (TDAC). It was 64 years ago  
that a group of plein-air painters came together and formed The Dalles Art 
Association, which became TDAC. In the 1960s, we took over management of 
the 1910 Carnegie Library where we are housed, which is listed on the National 
Register of Historic Places.

Thanks to you, we overcame our financial hurdles at the beginning of last year, as 
more than 400 donors and members came forth to help us. We depend on your 
donations to do our work. It says a tremendous amount about our Community 
(with a capital C!) that you stepped up, caring about the arts, education and  
each other! THANK YOU! 

I was honored to become your new executive director in May, and we have 
accomplished great things together: TDAC provided six weeks of Summer Art 
Camps welcoming 68 kids, 14 workshops for adults ranging from botanical printing 
to clay art, 10 art exhibits, five Artists Talks. We also facilitated a conversation with 
area artists to talk about their needs and ideas, and set new records for sales  
of artistic creations by local artists. We welcomed two new board members,  
Lee Weinstein and Christa Rude! We gathered for our Diamonds and Denim gala 
in September, learned to line dance, and enjoyed seeing each other at The Pines. 

Your committed board, chaired by Pam Westland, has been hard at work on  
new strategic positioning for TDAC, which we are excited to share. 

Our Mission: The Dalles Art Center connects people in the greater Mid-Columbia 
Gorge region through engaging and exploring art because a creative and 
connected community thrives together. 

Our Vision: The Dalles Art Center is recognized as the heart of a resilient, creative 
community known as an inviting place for artists and where the arts are seen as 
an integral part of why people want to work, live in, and visit the area. 

We will be hosting our annual Membership Meeting on Wednesday, March 27, 
2024, as well as other community meetings throughout the year and have much 
to share! We hope you enjoy our first Annual Report and see that your support is 
making a difference in your community!

Please stop in and shop the gallery, sign up for a class, tell a friend about TDAC,  
join a discussion, and tap into your creativity through ART!

2023 ANNUAL REPORT

Sally Johnson, Executive Director 
220 E 4th St. The Dalles, OR 97058 
541-296-4759 
thedallesartcenter.org

Sincerely,

ADMINISTRATION
•	Sally Johnson, Executive Director

•	Ellen Potter, Education and  
Public Programs Specialist

GALLERY
•	Kris V. Dombroski, Gallery and  

Art Camp Coordinator

•	Nancy Skakel, Gallery Assistant

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
•	Pam Westland, President

•	Lee Weinstein, Vice President

•	Ed Thomas, Treasurer

•	Dawn Marie Hert, Secretary 

BOARD MEMBERS AT LARGE
•	Vonda Chandler

•	Philip Mascher

•	Yvonne Pepin-Wakefield

•	Christa Rude

COMMITTEES 
(inviting volunteers!)

•	Community Arts Committee 
(formerly Art and Design 
Committee)

•	Development Committee 

•	Education Committee 

•	Events Planning Committee

•	Grant Committee

•	Landscape Committee

THANK YOU, VOLUNTEERS!
In 2023, approximately  
75 Community members 
volunteered on a committee,  
helped in the gallery, cared for  
our gardens and much more, 
providing over 1,200 hours  
(valued at $54,000) in  
donated time. 



Community Art Committee: The Community Arts 
Committee is a new committee that will meet monthly to 
provide input to help plan and execute TDAC exhibits and 
public programs. This is the working committee for public art 
initiatives in coordination with the City of the Dalles. TDAC 
is recruiting committee members to help TDAC create new 
programs that represent and resonate with a diversity of 
communities within The Mid-Columbia Gorge area. Sally 
Johnson, Executive Director, is the chair of this committee. 
This committee currently has four active members and is 
recruiting up to four additional volunteers. 

Education: The Education Committee’s focus is 
assessing and establishing higher level learning objectives 
and partnerships in support of TDAC’s mission as it relates 
to art education for students, teens, adults and seniors. Art 
education programs are key to TDAC’s mission, and this 
committee is at the forefront of shaping the programs. This 
committee meets monthly. Pam Westland, Board President, 
is the chair of this committee, which has five active 
members and is recruiting three additional members. 

Events Planning: Volunteers at TDAC help plan and 
volunteer at monthly exhibits, Summer Camps and our 
annual fundraiser. In 2023, TDAC hosted the Diamonds and 
Denim Party and raised over $30,000 for art programs. 
Vonda Chandler, Board Member, chairs this four-person 
committee, which is seeking up to four more members who 
enjoy planning and executing events. We will be hosting our 
annual gala/fundraiser in May 2024. Stay tuned!

Landscape: This active committee meets two times a 
month to develop an ongoing plan to cultivate and maintain 
TDAC’s beautiful public garden outside our Carnegie Library. 
Susan Julian is the chair of this committee that currently 
has a full roster of members. Please contact us to add your 
name to the list of potential volunteers when a spot opens. 

Grants: This is a new committee with a charter to 
research, plan and submit grant proposals for TDAC and 
public art projects with the City of The Dalles. Sally Johnson 
is the chair of this committee and is actively recruiting two 
to three members with grant writing experience to join. 

PROGRAM REPORTS
Gallery: Did you know TDAC operates an art sales gallery, 
and that 70% of all sales go to artists whose work we sell? 
Our gallery is one of the important funding sources for 
TDAC. This year, it generated $41,000 in gross sales, resulting 
in payments of $28,700 to artists. Looking forward, we want 
to increase our sales and visibility in 2024. If you’re interested 
in helping us reimagine the gallery, or would like to have us 
consider your artwork for possible sales, please contact us!

Carnegie Historic Library: When TDAC took over 
ownership of The Dalles historic Carnegie Library, it did so 
under the condition it cared for and maintained the building. 
This year, we assessed the building rafters and rooftop and 
received an estimate for needed repairs from a specialist in 
historic building repairs. We upgraded our alarm system and 
received bids to improve the walls on the second floor, paid 
for with a grant from the Ford Family Foundation. Looking 
forward, we want to hire a historic architecture expert to 
conduct a full review of our historic building and its repair 
and maintenance needs to craft a five- to ten-year special 
projects plan for major repairs and improvements.

Development: TDAC’s Dev Team was pleased to be 
accepted into the M.J. Murdock Charitable Trust’s Essentials 
of Development Program. The Development Committee 
adopted the training principles of appreciating and building 
authentic relationships with donors. We developed an 
annual fundraising plan and exceeded our goal of $112,000 
in major gifts this year. We participated in Giving Tuesday, 
which raised funds and visibility; sent our annual appeal 
letter to 1,999 people; and were the beneficiary of several 
local community fundraisers. We are now able to accept 
gifts of stock and sharing from IRAs and donor-advised 
funds. Thanks to all of you who donated, and to the trusts 
and foundation supporters and corporate sponsors, and to 
those including us in your estate planning. Board members 
Philip Mascher and Lee Weinstein are co-chairs of the 
team. This six-person committee is actively recruiting 
two additional members. In 2024, we plan to present our 
Strategic Principles to donors and our Community. We have 
started building a Windy Day Fund to help us prevail over 
unexpected gales. 



TDAC is pleased to report that 2023 ended in a strong position and contributed $35,000 into our Windy Day Fund, for which 
we’d like to add another $65,000-$75,000 to cover six to nine months of operations. Through generous support from donors 
and diligent financial and programmatic management, TDAC righted its financial ship following concerning fiscal conditions 
in Q1 2023. The very successful year was largely attributed to increased fundraising and incredible grassroots support from 
the local Community. The Executive Director alongside the Education and Public Programs Specialist continue to develop 
new impactful programming. Continued sustainable growth in operations are anticipated in 2024 as financial fundamentals 
are addressed alongside program implementation. 

Interim FY 2023 income and expenses presented. CPA audited financials are anticipated Q2 2024. —Ed Thomas, Treasurer

FINANCIALS

Expenses

Wages and Benefits $106,819

Artist Commissions $30,077

Instructors and Contractors $23,838

Utilites and Facilities $15,680

Communications $18,292

Fees/Liscenses/Other $15,321 

Supplies $11,732

Total $221,759

Income

Donations and Memberships $131,588

Gallery Sales $45,153

Grants and Contracts $40,600

Events $31,686

Education and Scholoships $14,641

Other $1,498

Total $265,165

Net Income $43,407
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$10,000 +
•	Andrea Weisbrod Wilder

$5,000 - $9,999
•	Anonymous

•	Vonda Chandler

•	Ed Thomas

•	Eleanor Lemann and  
David Cleveland

$1,000 - $4,999
•	Dick and Mary Adkisson

•	Wayne Allsop

•	Bob and Barbara Bailey

•	Adelle and Ernie Barnett 

•	Bill and Jennifer Booth

•	Dennis and Mary Davis

•	Dan and Jill Durow

•	Amanda Evans

•	Jim and Sue Foster

•	Mary C. Hanlon

•	Heather McCloud and  
W. Thurlow McCloud, PHD

•	Sally Johnson and  
Stephen Mulder

•	David and Linda Johnson

•	Sylvianne Johnson

•	Donna Jones

•	Ned and Sandy Kice

•	Corliss and Bill Marsh

•	Philip Mascher and April Streeter

•	Kathy McBride

•	Nancy McCarthy

•	John and Dawn McClaskey

•	Jan and Maui Meyer

•	Travis Nelson

•	Sally Newell

•	Loreen Officer

•	Joyce Overeem

•	Lynette Poulton

•	Anne Radford

•	Ryan Rooper

•	Randy and Susan Stewart

•	Connie Thomasian

•	Joanne and Mark Ward

•	Jocelyn and Kenneth Weeks

•	Lee and Melinda Weinstein

•	Marolyn Wilks

•	Sam and Anne Marie Woolsey 

•	Paul Zilka

$500 - $999
•	Ken and Shirley Bailey

•	Linda Brown

•	Ruth Cutler

•	Josiah Dean and Claire Sierra

•	Carol Dowsett

•	Donald Guilliams

•	Dawn Marie Hert

•	Susan and Peter Julian

•	Jon Keyser

•	Tony and Judy Kiser

•	Kyle Kroker and Melody Ghormley

•	Sandra Leibham

•	Tedd and Rymmel Lovell

•	Bruce Lumper

•	Rich and Rose Mays 

•	Heidi McBride and Tim Ryf

•	Danny and Mindy McHale

•	Dennis and Shannon Morgan 

•	Janet O’Sullivan

•	Gene Parker

•	Alison M. Scott

•	Cyndi Strid

•	Shannon and Antoine Tissot

•	Carmen and Larry Toll 

•	Jean Vercouteren and 
Karl Vercouteren

•	Pam Westland and  
Lance Westland

•	Vanessa Wilson and Aaron Good

•	Shannon and John Zilka

$250 - $499
•	Kimberly and Dan Boldt 

•	Matthew Beals

•	Penny Berglund

•	Patti Blagg

•	Gretchen Blair

•	Rebecca Brochu

•	Colleen Coleman

•	Ginger Crowley

•	Steve Day

•	Jim and Debi Ferrer

•	Carmen Francois	

•	Kathy and Peter Gay

•	Valari and Bob Gibbs

•	Dana Greyson

•	John Head

•	Morgan Heiser

•	Donna Henderson

•	Debbie Hendrickx

•	Mike and Anne Kelly

•	Matthew Klebes

•	Charles and Irene Kornegay

•	Sally Ann Kortge

•	Connie Krummrich

•	Karen Long

•	Rosemarie Lutz

•	Scott McKay and Rita Rathkey

•	Emily McNulty Scripter  
and Paul McNulty

•	Lea Mathieu

•	Peter Meyer

•	Steve and Kathy Mills

•	Leslie Nelson

•	Jann Oldenburg

•	Judy Pearson

•	Mary Ann Powell

•	Doug Reid

•	Trish Ridinger

•	Alan Root

•	Steven and Lisa Scardina

•	Jo Dean and Juris Sarins

•	Vesta and Jim Smith

•	Judy Smitke

•	Brian and Linda Stahl

•	Carolyn Wright

•	Susan Vallie

•	Jim and Michele Wahlstrom

•	Hank and Judy Weber

•	Janet Williamson	

•	Katherin Young

DONORS

In 2023, 80% of the 
children who participated 
in Summer Art Camps 
attended on scholarships 
from TDAC. TDAC is 
committed to providing 
art education to children 
regardless of family 
economic status. Funding 
for scholarships came 
from Masonic Lodge, 
Wasco #15 and individual 
donors. 

“�My daughter has special 
needs, and it was such 
a wonderful surprise to 
work with an organization 
that went out of its way to 
welcome her to be a part 
of the class.”

- Camp Parent 

TDAC donors give in many 
ways from one-time gifts 
to recurring monthly 
donations to gifting of 
stock. All contributions 
matter to TDAC. If 300 
community members 
donated $35 - $135 per 
month on a recurring 
basis, TDAC would 
achieve financial stability. 

“�I started donating to 
TDAC on a monthly basis 
in April of 2023. I like 
seeing that over a year, 
my contributions add up 
to a donation that feels 
meaningful to me. I am 
a proud supporter of 
TDAC!”

–2023 TDAC Donor

GRANTORS
Over $42,000 of combined 
grant support came from: 

•	First Interstate Bank

•	M.J. Murdock Charitable Trust 

•	Masonic Lodge, Wasco #15

•	Oregon Arts Commission

•	Oregon Community Foundation

•	Roundhouse Foundation

•	The Ford Family Foundation

•	James F. and Marion L. Miller 
Foundation

PRO BONO SUPPORT 
•	Campbell Phillips Law PC

Thank you for Supporting The Dalles Art Center – 
Your Rural Non-Profit Arts Organization!



DONORS (CONT.)

$5-249 
•	 John and Diane Adams 

•	 Linny Adamson 

•	 Drexel Agner 

•	 Lynne and John Allen 

•	 Caroline Allen 

•	 Kristin Anderson 

•	 Myrna Anderson 

•	 JoElla Anglin 

•	 Grace Arends 

•	 Sue Ann Arguelles 

•	 Cynthia Arnett 

•	 Ross and Laura Bailey 

•	 Sarah Baker 

•	 Colleen Ballinger 

•	 Jordan Barta 

•	 Chris Baskin 

•	 Mary Batty 

•	 Ami Beaver 

•	 Anne Bialous 

•	 Nancy Bishop 

•	 Sandra Bisset 

•	 Robert and Pamela Bissonette

•	 Martha and Michael Blai 

•	 Brittany Boggs 

•	 Helen Boland 

•	 Chris Bolton 

•	 Fran Boston 

•	 Katie Breshears 

•	 Lowry Browning 

•	 Ron Bunch 

•	 Chris Bush 

•	 Dale Busse 

•	 Marilyn Byers 

•	 Sandy and John Byers

•	 Jan Byrkit 

•	 Nancy Cain 

•	 Janice Camp 

•	 Alice Cannon 

•	 Berna and R.J. Carpenter

•	 Julie Carter 

•	 Matthew Cash 

•	 Angie Cathey 

•	 Melissa Chavez 

•	 Sandra Choate 

•	 Connie and Jerry Christensen

•	 Lynn Christian 

•	 Freedom Ciavarello 

•	 Anne Codding 

•	 Shelly Coleman 

•	 Mary Jo Commerford and Philip Brady

•	 Kurt Conger 

•	 Elaine Cornick 

•	 Diana and Ryan Crump 

•	 Sherrie Sinclair Cummins 

•	 Jenny Curtis 

•	 Lisa D’Arcy 

•	 Christina Dauenhauer 

•	 EJ Davis and Eric White

•	 Emily Jane Davis 

•	 Rosemary Depler Cohen 

•	 Jim Dixon and Judith Rizzio

•	 Jim and Wendy Donnell

•	 Jane Ebright 

•	 Shahnnen Elizabeth-Head 

•	 Dawn Elle 

•	 Vickie Ellett 

•	 Lorna Elliott 

•	 Brian Englebardt and Bebe Hakara

•	 Klea Espy 

•	 Tony and Sally Fasulo

•	 Donnell and Maria Fasulo

•	 Tamee and Gino Feriante 

•	 Bonnie Foote 

•	 Barbara and Lloyd Frasier

•	 Charles Froelick 

•	 Gene and Muriel Gade 

•	 Daniel Garlets 

•	 Mary Garrard 

•	 James Giambrone and Linda Kentro

•	 Marilyn Gladwell 

•	 Anna Goodwin 

•	 Claire and Robert Graper

•	 Brian Greeley 

•	 Pat and Rhiannon Griffith 

•	 David Griffith 

•	 Jayne and Bob Guidinger 

•	 Nora Hallet 

•	 Todd Hanna 

•	 Debbie and Todd Hanna 

•	 Barbara Hansen 

•	 Linda Hardham 

•	 Daiva Bergman Harris 

•	 Lora Helmer 

•	 Alison Henderson 

•	 Susan Marie Hennessy 

•	 JoAn Henricks 

•	 Teresa Hepker 

•	 Bernadine Herlihy 

•	 Marsha Hoffman Parks  
and Gordon Parks

•	 Jan Holt 

•	 Suzy Horvath 

•	 Amber Howard 

•	 Saundra Hudson 

•	 Beth Hutchins 

•	 Denise Jiminez 

•	 Robin Johnson 

•	 Widge Johnson 

•	 Willie Junker 

•	 Abigail Kaehler 

•	 Janet Kavanagh 

•	 Janet Kelly-Tschanz 

•	 Kathleen Kelsay 

•	 Barbara Kilkenny-Snapp 

•	 Gretchen Kimsey 

•	 Kristin Klindt 

•	 Stephanie and Dane Klindt

•	 Suzanne Knapp 

•	 Christine Knowles 

•	 Mary and Greg Knutson 

•	 Joy and Bob Krein 

•	 Marcella Kriebel 

•	 Paul Kuiper 

•	 Bea and Roger Lackaff 

•	 Judy Larsen 

•	 Dorothy Layer 

•	 Crisi Lee 

•	 Bernadette LeLevier and Brian Scott

•	 Sharon and Jack Lesch

•	 Andrew Lewis 

•	 Keith Lewis 

•	 Clare Lewis and Jim Monroe

•	 Jan Lintz 

•	 Fred and Nancy Loring

•	 Jenny Loughmiller 

•	 Magdalyn Lowe and Jonathan Fost

•	 Debra Lutje 

•	 Beth Lyons 

•	 Darlene and Bill Marick

•	 Heather Marlow 

•	 Amy Marshall and Tim Zenker

•	 Lori Mason 

•	 Jeanney McArthur 

•	 Kenneth McBain 

•	 Diana McElheran 

•	 Maren McGeeney 

•	 Marla McNary 

•	 Jillian McNeal 

•	 Kellie Meeuwsen 

•	 Elaine Melzer 

•	 Daniel Montag

•	 Kathryn Montag 

•	 Sue and Patrick Moore 

•	 Elizabeth Moorhead 

•	 Carolyn Morrison 

•	 Cathleen Mullins 

•	 Suzanne Murray 

•	 Lynn Nakamoto 

•	 Douglas and Virginia Nelson

•	 John and Tegen Nelson

•	 Mike Newman and Phyllis Coats

•	 Ken and Marilyn Nielsen

•	 Doris Nyholm 

•	 Joseph O’Neil 

•	 Dellarae and Tom Oaks

•	 Brenda and Darren Padget

•	 Nicole Pashek 

•	 Jeremiah Paulsen 

•	 Vikki Pay 

•	 Yvonne Pepin-Wakefield 

•	 Monica Perryman 

•	 Sarah Pickette 

•	 Mary Pierce 

•	 Amanda Polehn 

•	 Mark Poppoff 

•	 Dustin Posner 

•	 Kathy and Chris Pothier

•	 Dayna Reed 

•	 Brook and Rich Remington 

•	 Mike and Marilyn Richardson 

•	 Dan and Judy Richardson 

•	 Charlene and Ron Rivers

•	 Mary and Dale Rollins

•	 Joyce and Stan Rosengren

•	 Crystal and Dan Ross 

•	 Imma Royal 

•	 Christa Rude 

•	 Melinda Rusaw 

•	 Nancy Russell 

•	 Ginny Sampson and Jeff Audette

•	 Nathan Sandberg 

•	 Karen Sanderson 

•	 Ken Scarola 

•	 Anne and Jeff Schilling 

•	 Amy Scholze 

•	 Penelope Schott 

•	 Sher Schwartz 

•	 Gretchen Sharp 

•	 Todd Simmler 

•	 Yvette and Gary Smith

•	 Ronnie Smith 

•	 Serena Smith 

•	 Mary Soden 

•	 Chris Sokol 

•	 Jessica Spencer 

•	 Abi Spring 

•	 Karen Stafford 

•	 Sidne Steindorf 

•	 Cleo Sterling 

•	 Susan Sterling 

•	 Michael Stevens and Mimi Maduro

•	 Cathy Stever 

•	 Jeff and Allison Stewart

•	 Sharon and Joe Stewart

•	 Kristie Strasen 

•	 Shawn Stratton 

•	 April Streeter and Philip Mascher

•	 Bill and Julie Sturman

•	 Marcus Swift 

•	 Tyler and Suzanne Tennent 

•	 Gary and Dina Terry 

•	 Rebecca Thistlethwaite 

•	 Carolyn Thomas 

•	 Susan Thomas 

•	 Judi Timmons 

•	 Georgia Torland 

•	 Luke Tucker 

•	 Kelly Turso 

•	 Jennifer VanAtta 

•	 Gary and Debbie VanOrman 

•	 Yazmin Villegas 

•	 Traci Waddington 

•	 Christine Wallace 

•	 Peny Wallace 

•	 Mark Ward 

•	 Kathryn Watne 

•	 Jennifer Weiss 

•	 Meagan Wells-Clark 

•	 Wallace and Dellie Wenn 

•	 Judy Wing 

•	 Sarah Wolf 

•	 Marilyn Wong 

•	 Polly Wood 

•	 Katie Woodruff 

•	 Steven Woolpert 

•	 Jewel Woolsey and Dennis Williams

•	 Jodi Wright 

•	 Lettie Young 

Note: If our list is incorrect, please email 
director@thedallesartcenter.org and let us 
know. We sincerely apologize and will strive 
to improve our systems in 2024.


